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DATES TO REMEMBER: 

• March 1st—Community 
Indoor Yard Sale 

• March 4th—Shrove  
Tuesday Pancake Dinner 

• March 5th — Ash 
Wednesday (Lent Begins) 

• March 22nd—Crafting 
Love Card Open House 

• March 30th—UMCOR 
Sunday 

ST. PAUL UMC  
VISION STATEMENT  

“St. Paul United  
Methodist Church is a 

Christ-Centered family 
that offers H.O.P.E., by 

responding to God’s 
love and grace as  

Christian disciples”  

MESSENGER   
**A Season of Reflection, Renewal, and Hope**   

“Create in me a clean heart, O God, and renew a right spirit within me.” 

- Psalm 51:10 - 

 

Dear Beloved St. Paul United Methodist Church family,   

 

As we enter the sacred season of Lent, I am reminded of the words of the 

prophet Joel: “Return to the Lord with all your heart, with fasting, with 

weeping, and with mourning; and rend your hearts and not your gar-

ments” (Joel 2:12-13). Lent is a time to pause, reflect, and draw closer to 

God. It is a season of spiritual renewal, a journey that prepares our hearts 

for the joy of Easter.   

For forty days, we walk with Jesus in the wilderness, confronting our own 

temptations, weaknesses, and distractions. It is a time to examine our lives, 

repent our sins, and recommit ourselves to living as disciples of Christ. 

Through prayer, fasting, and acts of service, we create space in our hearts 

for God to work in and through us.   

Lent is not meant to be a season of despair but of hope. It reminds us that 

even in our brokenness, God’s grace is sufficient. As we deny ourselves, we 

are reminded of the ultimate sacrifice Christ made for us on the cross. His 

love calls us to live differently—to love more deeply, to forgive more freely, 

and to serve more selflessly.  

This Lent, I encourage you to embrace the disciplines of the season.  

 *Set aside time each day for prayer and Scripture reading with the reading 

schedule.  

 *Consider fasting from something that distracts you from God, whether it’s 

a habit, a food, or a form of entertainment.  

 *Use the time and resources you save to bless others, whether through acts 

of kindness, giving to those in need, or volunteering in our community.  

 
 

continued on page 2 



  

Let us also gather as a church family to support one another on this journey. Join us for our 

Ash Wednesday Service (3/5), Sunday services in March and April, Maundy Thursday Ser-

vice (4/17), Good Friday Service (4/18), and Easter Service (4/20), where we will reflect on 

the themes of repentance, forgiveness, and God’s boundless love. These moments of worship 

and fellowship are opportunities to draw strength from one another and from the Lord.   

As we journey through Lent, may we keep our eyes fixed on the cross and the empty tomb. 

The road may be challenging, but we walk it with the assurance of God’s presence and the 

promise of resurrection. Let us press on together, trusting that God is at work in us, shaping 

us into the people He has called us to be.   

May this Lenten season be a time of deep spiritual growth and transformation for each of 

you. May we emerge from these forty days with hearts renewed, faith strengthened and lives 

ready to proclaim the good news of Christ’s victory over sin and death.   

       In Christ’s Love, 

       Rev. Myungha Baek 
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EVANGELISM COMMITTEE 
MISSY LAUBER, CHAIR 

Upcoming Spring Event:  

Easter Egg Hunt 
 

Date: Saturday, April 19th   
Time:  1:00 –3:00 pm 

 
We are looking for help with eggs, candy and extra hands to assist.  

Contact the church office (410) 326-4475 to help volunteer! 



TRUSTEES 
JIM HOUSE, CHAIR 

The St. Paul UMC Trustees meet on the 
first Saturday of each month for their 
business meeting and work time around 
the church campus. Items discussed in-
clude church projects, church mainte-
nance and finances. Additional work 
sessions are scheduled as needed to 
maintain the facilities and complete 
projects. Any volunteer help is welcomed.  
 
Completed projects in the month of January include: 
1) Scrubbed, washed and waxed 5 classroom floors in CLC 
2) Reorganized janitor’s closet in CLC and installed new shelving units 

for organization 
3) Repaired sinks and faucets in the CLC 
4) Completed fire suppression inspection in the CLC kitchen 
5) Repaired locks on 2 doors in SPUMPS classrooms 
 
Upcoming projects include: 
1) On hold: SPUMC Home Mission Project  -  The Trustees are planning 

to rehab the current Fellowship Hall adjacent to the sanctuary. 
James Ritter is spearheading the project. Dates to follow to lend a 
hand with cleaning out the closets, drywall, insulation, flooring, ceil-
ing tiles, etc.… This is a facelift that is LONG overdue! 

2) Paint the church office 
3) Replace broken light fixtures in the CLC Activity Center 
4) Replace broken rope on flag pole next to the Sanctuary—need fire 

company support 
5) Create signage to include direction signs to Sanctuary, CLC, and Fel-

lowship Hall 
6) Continue floor stripping, scrubbing and waxing classrooms in CLC.  
7) Rekey locks for doors into the CLC 

 
Many thanks to the very dedicated team of Trustees who put in 
countless hours to maintain our beautiful campus.  
The trustees maintain a detailed list of projects across our campus and 
are working to complete them. Please inform a trustee if you see any 
area that needs repair and/or if you have an idea for improvement. We 
want St. Paul UMC to be an inviting, safe space for all to worship and 
fellowship.  
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     The SPPRC met on 

February 9th and contin-

ued reviewing Lay Staff 

Job Descriptions. They 

used input from our lay 

staff—Nerissa, Cindy, 

Missy and Sherry—on 

their current job de-

scriptions. The goal is to 

revise as necessary and 

develop Lay Staff Evalu-

ations to be completed 

this spring.  

 

 

As a reminder, SPPRC 

meetings are closed as 

established by the  

Book of Discipline,  

and all information 

shared in the committee 

is confidential. The con-

gregation may share any 

joys or concerns with the 

committee.  

DONNA HOUSE, CHAIR 



The Prayer Committee meeting for February was cancelled due to members being unable to at-

tend. 

We have been receiving prayer requests from within our church walls and from outside our 

church walls. It is good that those outside the church are requesting prayers. It is our blessings 

to be able to share prayers for all that ask. 

There are several projects that are currently on the table until the committee meets in March. 

Thanks to Nerissa, weekly prayer suggestions are beautifully created on the churches Facebook 

page every Sunday. Please encourage your family and friends to visit and join us in prayer week-

ly. It is a wonderful way to stay connected with what is happening at your church. 

There are so many events moving so quickly around us. Every day seems like we are learning 

and hearing so much. There are storms, fires, and heartbreak. Discoveries that surprise us. 

Please remember to take time to share with God in prayer all that comes to your heart. God will 

hold you and walk you through each moment giving you strength to do all that you need to do. 

You will never be alone. It is not always easy but what a blessing to have God guide your every 

step to where you should be even when it is difficult. 

Please join the Prayer Committee on the 3rd Wednesday of each month, starting at 12 noon in 

the Fellowship Hall. 

 

  

The Prayer Committee will meet again on  

Wednesday, March 19th at noon in the Fellowship Hall. 

PRAYER COMMITTEE 
BARB MACK, CHAIR 
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O Lord, 

Forgive us when we forget just how heavy and tragic the cross you 

bore was. 

You carried the burden of the cross...We carry the joy of it.  

We were innocent...We are so guilty.  

You were crucified...We are forgiven.  

We wear jewelry...You wore a crown of thorns.  

We tattoo our skin...Your side was pierced. 

We collect beautiful images to hang on walls...You hung there. 

O Lamb of God, thank You for the kind of love that surrenders and 

forgives while nailed and suspended high on death’s shameful and 

unjust cross.  

O Lamb of God, who takes away the sins of the world, forgive us 

when we forget just how heavy and tragic the cross was.  

        - Amen 
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03/03 Joe Hutchinson 

03/04 Harold McCready 

03/06 Cindy Shippert 

03/11 Sherrie Bell 

03/13 Kristina Wright 

03/14 Sandra Younger 

03/17 Thea Wright 

03/18 Celine Fisher-Flaherty 

03/21 Stephanie Dunn 

03/27 Emily Pouncey 

03/29 Stacie Kackley 

St. Paul’s greeting card ministry has completed its 2024 inau-

gural year and what a year we have had! 268 cards were distributed 

this year for birthdays (to staff & our youngest church attendees), 

sympathy, medical (good health test results/ sickness/ injuries/

surgery/hospital stays/get well/cancer support), praying for you, 

thank you’s (committees and for church events), celebrations 

(baptism, HS graduations, joining the church, grandchildren birth), 

thinking of you (members not seen in a while), cards for ser-

vicemen (birthday plus holidays), recognitions (inc. Administra-

tive (Secretary’s) Professional Day, Pastor Appreciation, new church 

membership, welcome new staff, school/professional honors), colle-

giate (birthdays & good luck during exams), and visitor welcome. 

In addition, we distributed 1073 cards to Charlotte Hall Veter-

ans Home in 4 deliveries, took notes to the SLVFD and SVFD on 

Valentine’s Day, and had 4 all-congregation holiday card distri-

butions plus Veterans Day notes presented on Veterans Day. 

This success could not be possible without the support of the 

congregation. Remember, we will accept any unwanted cards or do-

nations of postage and card making supplies (such as labels, card 

stock, envelopes, and copy paper). See Carol or place them in the blue 

bin outside the church office.  Should you have a card request for 

someone, see Carol, Barb or Steven Mack, Elaine Perkovich, or 

Wende Flagler. Thank you also to our volunteers who agree to write 

greetings inside cards, stuff envelopes, fold printed cards, or be 

“behind the scenes” committee members who help whenever we ex-

tend the call! Your help has been immeasurable!  

We are very excited to be in the process of finalizing the details 

for our Crafting Love card making event. All are invited to come 

(bring your family and friends) and create cards on Saturday, March 

22nd from 9 am-2 pm. We will provide a continental breakfast and 

snacks and you provide your own lunch. Specifics will be forthcoming 

so watch for communications from the church office via the bulletin/

minipistle or Facebook for updates. 

Lastly, plans to expand our outreach in 2025 are in the works. 
If you have any ideas, questions, or comments or wish to join our 
group please see or text Carol at 301-672-5129. Thank you for allow-
ing us to be (a) CARD: Compassionate, Attentive, Responsive, and 
Devoted to YOU. 

SPUMC CARD MINISTRY 
CAROL HOWARD 
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The Worship Committee last met on January 16, 2025. 
 
Sunday Service Attendance: 
Jan. 5  67 + 8 on-line 
Jan. 12  58 + 9 on-line 
Jan. 19  50 + 11 on-line 
Jan. 26  53 + 9 on-line 
Feb. 2  54 + 9 on-line 
Feb. 9   52 + 12 on-line 
 
 Recent Services: 
• January 12:  Baptism Renewal Service 

• January 12, 19, 26 Services: Discipleship Series 

 
Upcoming Services: 
• February 16: Boy Scout Sunday 

• Tuesday, March 4: Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 

• Wednesday, March 5: Ash Wednesday Service 7pm 

• February 9: 1st Sunday of Lent, Girl Scout Sunday (Daisy Troop) 

• March 30:  UMCOR Sunday—Information to be included in the bulletin about this  
 important global relief ministry of the United Methodist Church. 
 

Next Worship Committee Meeting:  
Thursday, March 20, 2025   

6:30pm in CLC Library 
We will continue to prepare for the Easter season. 

WORSHIP COMMITTEE 
BARB MILLER, CHAIR 

MISSIONS COMMITTEE 
COLLEEN LANE, CHAIR 

It is a blessing to be able to bless others. 

We are still working on getting money to help with  

Rise Against Hunger.  

We are also committed to providing 15 loaves of bread to the 

mission on Solomons the 3rd Monday of each month. Any help 

is appreciated.  

Thank you and God bless, Colleen 
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LAY LEADER  
DONNA HOUSE 

 I truly feel so blessed to be a part of such a wonderful church community. Our Sunday worship 
services are filled with kindness, love and caring members of the congregation who openly welcome 
visitors and friends. We laugh together, rate Pastor’s jokes together, sing together, and worship our 
Lord together. One of my favorite times of the service is when we share joys and concerns. You can 
truly feel the compassion and care given to each person who shares what is in their heart. It is a time 
that truly brings us together as one, in prayer and thanksgiving.  

 As a reminder, at our August “Wind in Our Sails” meeting, our congregation set three priori-
ties for the upcoming year.  In order, they were: 
1) Continue with ONE service. It is such a joy having all of us together each Sunday. Morning 

worship starts at 9:15 with praise music and announcements are at 9:30 am. Fellowship time fol-

lows, and Sunday School begins around 10:45 am.  

2) We want our church to GROW so our second priority will be publicity through Facebook, fly-

ers, community outreach and more. Each person is encouraged to bring someone new to worship 

or one of our monthly activities.  

3) The 3rd focus area is financial stability. We have made positive changes in budget and for that 

we are grateful, but our income last year was still below expenses. The 2025 budget is leaner than 

2024 and we will continue to tighten our purse strings. Please consider your giving now and in the 

future towards the general budget. 

 
The Wind of God is blowing at St. Paul.  

We’ve checked the sails and have set the sails for the next year.  
God is good, all the time. All the time, God is good.  

SUNDAY SCHOOL  
BARB MACK, SUPERINTENDENT 

Joan Sampson has been facilitating the Adult Class since January 19, 2025. They have had between 

1-2 participants weekly. 

Sherry Mervine is continuing to guide the Middle School class through their journey with God while 

building on their rock project. The Safe Sanctuary is being met by leaving the doors open. There are 

usually 2 students. 

The Kindergarten to Grade 2 continue their journey through The Complete Illustrated Children’s 

Bible. Karen Wright continues to share opening music time. There are usually 2 students but due to 

illness there was 1 for 3 weeks. Susan Baker continues to support the class weekly. 

A special thank you to Susan Baker for stepping in to cover our February 16th Kindergarten to Grade 

2 class. 

We look forward to sharing new adventures soon! 7 



CHILDREN’S & YOUTH MINISTRIES 
SHERRY MERVINE, LEADER 

VBS update: 
 
Proposed dates for VBS– August 4-8, 2025  will be finalized based on volunteer availability 

       
 

 
Community Yard Sale/Rummage Sale update: 
 
See attached flyer for March 
2/1    Profit approx $1000 for General fund 
Next sale:  March 1st.-- Extend through April and May? 
 

 
Future events: 
 
Postponed to Fall/Winter 2026 –Drop in OPEN GYM for children under 10  Saturdays from 10AM-1PM.  (Parents 
complete waiver and stay with kids.  Late January-March).  Stay tuned for proposed dates and a discussion at 
Council meeting. 
 
July Weekly Summer camps (possibly- depending on Sherry’s summer schedule):   July 7, 14, and 21 with differ-
ent themes– more to come next month. 
 
Youth events: 
Teens will not attend IGNITE conference next month.  Looking for other summer and fall events for teens. 
 
Youth/Middle school Sunday School Topic for February: Agape Love of Christ 
 
Family Event: 
 
Mother’s Day Tea:  May 10th   
More to come! 
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St. Paul United Methodist Preschool  

Open Enrollment has Begun! 

2025-2026 School Year 

S. P. U. M. P. S. 

Contact SPUMPS (410) 326-3615  
or email spumps07@yahoo.com  

for more information and secure your spot today—
spaces fill quickly!  

Part Time Preschool 

3/4 Year Old – 5 Day AM – Monday-Friday – 8:30 AM until 11:30 AM  

3-5 Year Old – 5 Day PM – Monday-Friday – 12:30 PM until 3:30 PM  

4/5 Year Old – 5 Day AM – Monday-Friday – 8:30 AM until 11:30 AM 

Extended Day Program 

Monday-Friday 7:30 AM until 4:30 PM 
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Please take a moment to visit our website:  

https://stpaulumc-lusby.org/ 

Or visit our Facebook page and give us a thumbs-up, share your thoughts in 

the comments, and spread the words by sharing our posts and events.  

Your support helps us reach more people with our message of  

faith, love and unity within our community.  

 

Let’s stay connected and continue to grow together  

as a church family online! 

St. Paul invites you all to connect with us online!  

Bishop LaTrelle Easterling hosted a Town Hall on  
Revitalization and Restructuring  

on Tuesday, February 11th.  
 

She and conference leaders outlined plans for collaborative hubs, made up of 5 to 12 
churches; Connecting Churches, which will facilitate the work of the hubs; the six new geo-

graphic districts, and a timeline for the implementation of the restructuring. 
 

Town Hall Video 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nnb6YPuGCX8 

 
 

Restructuring FAQ 
https://www.bwcumc.org/news/restructuring-for-vital-change/restructuring-faq/ 

 
 

The changes ahead "will require discipline, intentionality and a willingness to change," the 
bishop said. "We need to come to this with open minds, open hearts, with excitement, and 
with the expectation of what miraculous things God can do in and through us, things we 

can’t even imagine. That should be our primary focus.” 
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UMCOR Sunday  *  March 30, 2025 
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MONDAY  NIGHT  WOMEN 

6:45 – 8:45 

SPUMC Library 

All women are welcome!  

 

WE BEGIN OUR SESSIONS WITH SHARING AND PRAYER. 

Our lesson includes a video and discussion. Yes there is minimum reading 
prior to gathering and an exercises to enhance your experience. 

Contact Becky Grover (410-474-8866) or just COME Monday! 
 

 
Beginning Monday, March 3 

Promise and Power of Easter:  
Remembering the Reason for Jesus' Resurrection  

 
By: Christine Caine & Lisa Harper 

 

The only thing that truly changes the trajectory of any of 
our lives is realizing the magnitude of what happened on 
the Cross. 

 

The first person to acknowledge Jesus as the Son of God 
was the Roman centurion who oversaw His crucifixion, 
after witnessing His death. He realized only the King of 
all kings would choose to die for His people. 

 
Christianity is unique in that its belief centers on a Sav-
ior who suffered and died for humanity's salvation. True 
devotion isn't about outward behavior but understand-
ing the significance of the Cross. This four-week Bible 
study, by Christine Caine and Lisa Harper, invites us to 
reflect on the sacrifice of Jesus and the transformative 
power of His resurrection. 
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Office Contacts & Information: 

Senior Pastor………………………………………………………………..….Myungha Baek  

             PastorBaek@stpaulumc-lusby.org 

Children and Youth Leader………………………………………………Sherry Mervine 

                  cyleader@stpaulumc-lusby.org 

Office Manager………………………………………………………………….Nerissa Curtin 

        ncurtin@stpaulumc-lusby.org 

Finance Manager……………………………………………………………..Cindy Shippert  

                  financemanager@stpaulumc-lusby.org 

Church Custodian………………………………………………………………….Missy Garber 

             missy.garber73@gmail.com 

OFFICE HOURS:    

Monday - Friday       9:30 am to 3:00 pm 

St. Paul  
United Methodist 

Church 
 

11000 H G Trueman Rd, 
Lusby, MD 20657 

 

Phone:  
410-326-4475 

 
E-mail: 

stpaulumcinfo@gmail.com 
 

Web:  
stpaulumc-lusby.org 

YOUR LOGO HERE 

 

Food Drop Lusby is the 3rd Friday of every month at Middleham Parking lot by SMILE, 

starting at 9 AM. The Maryland Food Bank provides fresh food for packing and  

distribution. If you can grocery shop you can enjoy a morning making a difference.  

Distribution Drivers are also needed. 

LOST and FOUND 

SPUMC has a “Lost and Found” basket stationed 

in the lobby of the Christian Life Center.  

Contact the church office  

if you have any questions. 
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Submissions for the April Messenger  

are due March 20th.  
Thank you. 




